








X Dunbarton

Please see the attached Google 

Earth satellite imagery. The location of this proposal is the  

intersection of State Routes 77 (Concord 

Stage Road) and 13 (Clinton Street and 

Stark Highway North), otherwise known as 

"Page's Corner." This intersection is unique 

in that it requires a three-way stop and gives 

the right-of-way to westbound traffic, causing 

driver confusion and risky driving behaviors, 

such as failing-to-yield, speeding, and stop  

sign violations.

High traffic volume at this intersection combined with the three-way stop configuration contributes 

to a dangerous and confusing traffic pattern.

Yes. Crash data, turning movement counts and an informal Road Safety Audit completed by 

the New Hampshire Department of Transportation (DOT) is attached for review. 

Infrastructure improvements to this intersection can help reduce motor vehicle crashes that  

result in personal injury or property damage, reduce driver confusion and improve overall traffic  

flow.
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Long term infrastructure improvements to the intersection include a roundabout or turning lanes.

The Dunbarton Police Department monitors the intersection as time allows but traffic problems,  

motor vehicle violations and collisions still occur with concerning frequency. A permanent, long 

term solution is needed to help mitigate these issues and improve overall safety at the 

intersection. Short term solutions may be pursued through the DOT's Road Safety Audit 

process and may include oversized stop signs with LED beacons, permanently mounted 

speed display signs for traffic entering the intersection, and/or changing the configuration of the 

intersection to a two-way stop with free flowing eastbound and westbound traffic.  

A public hearing would be held to discuss possible projects and/or infrastructure improvements  

to ensure buy-in and feedback from a variety of stakeholders including Town residents and 

officials, those with property that abuts or is adjacent to the intersection, first responders, and  

others. Community buy-in would be instrumental in deciding on which project(s) to pursue or 

advocate for. The current configuration of the intersection is a source of frustration that is  

commonly expressed by the motoring public.

In 1960, the State of New Hampshire constructed a "new" road which created the four-way  

intersection as it stands today. Prior to that road being constructed/improved, there was never  

a road that went straight into Weare. Rather, the intersection had been a "T" configuration, with 

westbound traffic having the option to turn northbound onto Jewett Road or southbound onto 

Stark Highway North (Route 13). The applicant is not aware of any formal local plans specific to 

this intersection. 

intersection to a two-way (eastbound/westbound free flowing) or four-way stop.

A long-term improvement to the intersection would be the construction of a roundabout.
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Central New Hampshire Regional Planning Commission's On-Call Engineer, Michael Vignale.
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Please see the attached estimate and roundabout concept image.



Intersection

Close UpNorth


